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The Monthly Newsletter of the 

 

 

 

 

Eugene RC Aeronauts Flying Club 
 

Editor – AL Barrington       Volume 17 Issue 9      December 2021 
Deadline for next edition: January 11, 2022. 

 

Next Club Meeting – Tuesday, February 15, 2022, at 7pm 
Eugene, River Road Abby’s Pizza (Hosted by ERCA) 

 
From Our President 

HoHoHo All,  
I hope you all are having a wonderful Holiday 

Season!  

Thank you all for another enjoyable year of flying 

RC models! I am looking forward to another year 

and hope we all can continue in this hobby!  

For those of you who have never built a model 

airplane, I would encourage you to try it this winter.  

You will find it enjoyable, challenging, and of course you’ll get to enjoy 

the proud accomplishment as you watch your creation take flight! 

Sometimes, they even return!       

 

As most of you know, we have decided to Not meet in December, or 

January. We will be reconvening in the middle of February, and the club 

will be purchasing pizza and soft drinks to “entice” you all to renew your 

membership for 2022!  

If you are not planning to make it to the pizza meeting, please feel 

free to drop your renewal fees into the mail between now and February, 

so that we can have all members in good standing!  

We will state the meeting date/time in next month’s newsletter!  

 

See you then!  

Roger Dahl 
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Secretary and Treasurers report 
 

 

Jeff Lutz – Secretary / Treasurer   jefflutz@q.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 2021 Treasurers report 
 

Beginning balance: $7.295.53 

 

November expenses: 

Gravel for driveway: $270.59 

Pizza for November meeting: $122.25 

Above all sanitation: 74.75 

US Bank paper statement fee: $5.00 

 

Total Expenses: $472.59 

 

 

November Income: 

Member Dues: 490.00 

 

Balance as of 11/2/21: $7.312.94 
 

                                                                                             

ERCA Members 2022        

Officers: 

President: Roger Dahl 

Vice President: Al Barrington 

Secretary/Treasurer: Jeff Lutz 

Safety Officer: Mike Burgess 

   

Members: 

Doug McWha 

Wayne Wahrmund 

Robert Salle 

Geral Yarbrough 

Dave Carlstrom 

Dale Williams 

Pete Firth 

Wayne Hoard 

Mel Graham 

Rick Bergeron 

John Petrie 

Cecil Bell 

Ron Hokenson 

Kurt Hiner 

mailto:jefflutz@q.com
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2022 ERCA Club Officer Contact Info. 

 
President            Roger Dahl     (541) 579-5959    roger@artistry-in-motion.com 

Vice President   AL Barrington (541) 935-4960   albarrington@msn.com 

Sec/Treasurer   Jeff Lutz          (541) 689-3567     jefflutz@q.com 

Safety Officer   Mike Burgess   (541) 998-1839    mikeshanb@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WINTER FLYING RULES 
 

During November, December, January, and February 

On Wednesdays, Saturdays, and Sundays no flying 

is allowed prior to NOON. 

 

DO NOT ARRIVE AT THE FIELD BEFORE NOON. 

T
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